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Friday 26th April 2024 

Dear Parents, 
 
Clay Workshops: Years 5 and 6 
Parents are invited to come into the Yr5 and Yr6 classroom on Friday 3rd May at 3.20pm to view the 
clay exhibition. Once all the children have been dismissed, parents will be invited back into 
classrooms with children to view their artwork. 
 
Thank you to FOBS for funding the clay workshops for all the year groups in recent weeks.  
 
Whooping Cough (Pertussis)  
The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA East Midlands Health Protection team) has identified an 
increase in confirmed or suspected cases of whooping cough (pertussis) in school age children 
across the East Midlands region. Individual cases have been provided with advice, but they would 
like to raise awareness regarding vaccination and symptoms of whooping cough to be aware of. 
Please see the attached letter for information. 
 
NHS School Nurse 
Did you know that every school has a named NHS school nurse? They are a team of Qualified School 
Nurses, Community Staff Nurses, Healthy Child Practitioners and School Nurse Assistants. They work 
all year-round Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays).  They are happy to provide information, 
advice and guidance on a range of health needs from reception to Year 13. 
  
They can be contacted as follows: 

• By phone 0800 170 7055 option 4 

• Live Chat: https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/0-19    

• Website: www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub  
Chat Health (our text-based School Nurse messaging service) for parents and young people 
aged 11 and over. Monday to Friday 9-4 pm - 07507 329600 

• On “X” (was Twitter) SchoolNursesNHFT 
You can also contact us for any school aged immunisation queries. 

• By phone: 0800 170 7055 option 5 

• Website: https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub 
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Coffee morning with NHS School Nurses in school 
You are invited to come along and meet the schools’ nursing team on Thursday 2nd May from  
9-9.50am. They will be in school to help you with any concerns you may have about your 
child/children: 
 

• Wellbeing  
• Sleep  
• Continence 

• Healthy eating  
• Eating   

 
No need to book an appointment – just come along to the school hall after dropping off your 
children at 9am. Everyone welcome. 
 
Please walk along the path in front of the school office, through the gate and Queen's Garden and 
into the hall through the door at the back. Please leave pushchairs outside the hall. 
 
Class Assemblies 
We look forward to inviting you into school for your child’s Class Assembly.  
Some reminders: 
• No need to book a place - Parents and Grandparents are welcome 
• Please only take photographs or videos for your personal family use. No images on any social 
media platforms or WhatsApp groups. This is to ensure safeguarding of our pupils 
• No babies or pre-school children will be admitted 
• Please wait at the school gate until the children have been admitted, a member of staff will bring  
you into the school hall 
• Assemblies last 15/20 minutes and start at 9.10 
I am sure you will enjoy the assemblies; the children work so hard and are proud to share their work 
with you. 
 

Cup of Kindness  
This week’s winner is from Year 3: 
        

                                                                        
 
 
 



                                
  
School Uniform 
Please do not send children into school in summer dresses / shorts until after May Bank Holiday, 7th 

May. Children will still need their coats and jumpers while the weather remains so chilly and 

changeable. 

If you are struggling because your child has had a sudden growth spurt don’t forget that FOBS have 

‘Pre-Loved’ school uniform for sale. 

Dates for the Months Ahead: 

April 

Tuesday 30th    Year R    Day trip to West Lodge Farm* 

 

May 

Thursday 2nd 9-9.50   All    Coffee with school nursing team 

Friday 3rd at 09.10   Year 1     Class Assembly, School Hall 

Friday 3rd at 3.20   Year 5    Clay work exhibit, Classroom  

Friday 10th at 09.10   Year 4    Class Assembly, School Hall 

Monday 20-24th  Year 6    Longtown residential* 

Tuesday 21st  Year 2    Rockingham Castle day trip* 

    

June 

Wednesday 5-7th    Year 4    Frontier residential* 

Friday 14th at 09.10   Year R    Class Assembly, School Hall 

Friday 21st at 09.10   Year 3    Class Assembly, School Hall 

 

July 

Friday 12th    Year 2    Everdon day trip* 

Wednesday 17th   Whole School   KS1 and KS2 day trips* 

Thursday 18th     Year 6    Leavers’ Assembly 

 

*Please ensure you have given permission for your child to take part and have paid any instalments 

due for these trips on ParentPay. If it is difficult to make a contribution, please speak to our Business 

Manager, Mrs Marlow, and we will endeavour to find a solution. Please make sure all the 

information requested in the consent sections is provided. 

  

Term Break School Closes Back to School 

May Half Term Friday 24th May 3.15/20pm 2024 Monday 3rd June 2024 

Summer Friday 19th July 2.00pm 2024 Wednesday 4th September 2024 

 
Have a lovely weekend, 
   

 
 

Claire Shortt 

Headteacher 



 
Any concerns about your child’s education or welfare please make contact with the class teacher: 

Year R- Miss Baker: d.baker@my-bps.co.uk 

Year 1- Miss Durman: g.durman@my-bps.co.uk 

Year 2- Mrs West: p.west@my-bps.co.uk Mrs Neale: p.neale@my-bps.co.uk 

Year 3- Mr Clempson j.clempson@my-bps.co.uk  

Year 4- Mr Hancock: c.hancock@my-bps.co.uk 

Year 5-  Mrs Italiano: a.italiano@my-bps.co.uk 

Year 6- Mr Wheeler: m.wheeler@my-bps.co.uk  

Mrs Phippen: a.phippen@my-bps.co.uk 

Any concerns about ordering school lunches: 

office@my-bps.co.uk 

 

Any questions about paying for school trips or your accounts: 

bursar@broughtonprimary.northants-ecl.gov.uk  
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